
Thanks to Jim Dramis, FlightSafety International Assistant Director of Programs - Dassault, for compiling the following notes from yesterday's Teterboro Users Group Meeting. We extend our gratitude as well to Jim Stabile (Pacific Precision Products and Aeronautical Data Systems) for sponsoring our luncheon.
Peter Bellini – Port Authority
·         The first GBAS approach will be flown at EWR by United Airlines on September 28.
·         Please start thinking of topics to bring up at the next Business Aviation Forum meeting.
·         Peter will be retiring in early October, and will permanently relocate to his residence in Italy shortly thereafter.  The Teterboro community wishes him all the best, and sincerely thanks him for his years of tireless service to the airport. 
 
Jim Stabile – ADS (Aeronautical Data Systems)
·         Jim’s company has developed an intuitive iPad app which standardizes oxygen planning calculations for international flights requiring an ETP.
·         If decompression occurs on a long flight, pilots who have properly planned their crew & passenger oxygen requirements can stay at higher altitudes for longer periods.
·         The benefits are lower fuel consumption and less unnecessary fuel “tankering” in case such a descent is necessary, resulting in significant cost savings.
·         Helps FAA’s effort to standardize SMS systems for O2 planning, per AC 120-92A.
·         Contact info: www.adsopp.com, jstabile@adsopp.com, 973-383-2224 (office), 973-223-7648 (cell)
 
Renee Spann – Airport Manager
·         August operations were up 5% with 10,862 movements.  Jets were up 7.4%.
·         Airport is still down 3% YTD.
·         August fuel sales up 2%, and up 0.3% YTD.
·         A Super Bowl Planning Committee has been established to address logistics associated with the increase in air traffic expected for the 2014 Super Bowl at MetLife Stadium in East Rutherford, NJ.
 
Steve Riethof - NJ AHOF
·         The NJ Hall of Fame will hold their induction dinner on Tuesday, October 9.  For tickets or other information, please contact Suzanne at 201-288-6344 or e-mail her at njahof@verizon.net.
 
Ralph Tamburro – Air Traffic Manager
·         For TEB Dalton 19 departures, 10 nm spacing has been reduced to 6 nm for non-heavy aircraft.
·         If no consensus can be reached amongst the members of the Dalton 19 Article 48 Working Group, comprised of 2 ATC Supervisors and 2 NATCA representatives, the issue will be elevated to a higher level for disposition.
·         IDRP, an automated system that integrates several ATC technologies, has streamlined the process for re-routing aircraft from satellite airports, resulting in faster clearances with less need for manual intervention. NY TRACON ran a "human-in-the-loop" study to evaluate the latest version of this technology and enable N90 to participate in reroutes.
 
Pete Elmore – NetJets
·         TUG website is live at www.teterborousersgroup.org, but we are still developing content. While much of what you see is "placeholder" content, we have posted meeting minutes and presentations under the "Meetings" tab. The website will be fully functional within the next several months. Stay tuned for more info.
·         New Advisory Circular, AC 00-46E, deals with NASA’s Aviation Safety Reporting Program (ASRP). 
·         CPDLC – The potential exists for the Pilot Not Flying to read and acknowledge an ATC message without the Pilot Flying being informed.  It could also be read incorrectly, or the pilot(s) may see and hear what they expect to see or hear.  Further, the ICAO standard currently does not require the ability to read and write in English.
·         Accident rates tend to be higher when new cockpit technology is introduced, then sharply declines after the initial learning curve.  High accident rates in the early stages of new technology are often attributed to mode confusion; FMS programming errors; overuse of automation; and the increased amount of “information automation” which results in confusion and errors.
·         PDC (Pre-Departure Clearance) – Although it may read “Cleared as Filed,” an inspection of the Remarks section may reveal a requirement to fly a published Departure Procedure that was not originally filed by the pilot.  Therefore, it is imperative that pilots read the entire clearance.
·         The LAZIR2 RNAV departure at DCA has led to numerous violations of the Prohibited area around the White House.  These excursions are a result of the procedure design and the way the aircraft automation handles the procedure, and not due to any improper actions by the pilots.  But as always, pilots should be aware of Restricted/Prohibited airspace and use caution around it.
·         To pay homage to Peter Bellini in his last weeks before retirement, Pete Elmore shared some photos and videos (purportedly of a younger Bellini) that actually bore an uncanny resemblance to scenes from Al Pacino in “The Godfather.”  During lunch, Mr. Bellini wisely turned down an orange that Elmore presented to him, and promised to make Elmore an offer he can’t refuse.
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